Minutes of the February 1, 2012 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center
Present: John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Sarah King, Jonathan Lane, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, Jen Shepherd, and Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Adam Rubinstein (youth member, guest of Jill Gruben).
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.
The minutes of the January 4, 2012 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Pat Desbiens, seconded by Linda Ranado. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the January 2012 Treasurer’s Report.  The Club did not make a dues payment last month, so it is a month behind again.  Assets are $5,268, down $1,105 from the prior month. The report was approved unanimously on a motion by John Caffry, seconded by Tom Ellis. 

Mo Coutant gave the Chapter Chair’s Report:

· Heidi teRiele Karkoski has resigned as Chair of the Annual Dinner Committee, due to work commitments, so a new Chair is needed.  John Caffry suggested re-consolidating the Committee with the Programs Committee.  Mo discussed possible new locations for the event. Heidi remains on the Executive Committee, as Immediate Past Chair. No action was taken.
· A Firetower Challenge (“FTC”) completer has set up a blog for the FTC, and wants to know if he can submit that instead of the usual letter.  Jim Schneider said that all that is required is a completed checklist and $3.00 for the patch; a descriptive letter is optional. John Caffry suggested that he should be told that, and that whatever else he wants to do is up to him.  Mo agreed, and Jim will respond. Jonathan Lane suggested that a FTC forum be set up on the Chapter website, and that the Club should do likewise for its similar programs.

· Someone has contacted the Chapter looking for mid-week hiking partners.  George Sammons said that he has posted something on the website for her.  However, some Ex Comm members opined that the way he did this was too much like promoting non-Chapter outings, which the Chapter does not do, in part due to liability concerns.  It was suggested that she could instead post a classified notice in that section of the website.  These are screened by George.  Mo will respond.

· She has asked Chapter member Bob Aspholm, who designed the Chapter patch, if he could paint a decorative Adirondack chair, which the Chapter could then donate to the Club’s Black Fly Affair fundraiser, instead of the usual basket, and he is willing to do this. She suggested paying him $200 for work and materials, which is about the amount that the Chapter usually spends on the basket. There was a unanimous consensus to do this.
Laura Fiske, Nominating Committee Chair, reported that she anticipates one Director slot and one Vice-chair slot being open this year.  She and Mo discussed possible members of the Nominating Committee.

Jim Schneider, Wilderness Committee Chair, reported that he has been into the Pharaoh Lake Wilderness Area a couple of times recently and that the damage from Hurricane Irene was minimal.  He also said that he is working with the Club Publications Committee on updating the Firetower Challenge book.

Sarah King, Programs Committee Chair, reported that she has all of the programs for the rest of the year filled.  She would like the Publicity Chair to create and distribute flyers to libraries and other locations.  The Ex Comm discussed the Gasland program that was held jointly with Southern Adirondack Audubon, and it was agreed that turnout was good and it went well.
Pat Desbiens, Membership Committee Chair, reported that in December, membership was up a net +1, plus 1 new affiliate member.

Linda Ranado, Education Committee Chair, reported that 6 campers are being sponsored so far for 2012, and that there is one more spot available for ADK Teen Trails.
Gretchen Steen, Hospitality Committee Chair, requested that programs be limited to one hour.  Sarah said that she tries to do so. Gretchen also asked if she could discuss the gas fracking issue at future programs. Mo said that she could, as a follow-up to the recent program.  [At the end of the meeting, it was agreed that Gretchen would donate to Community Action the remaining cases of granola bars that the Club had given to the Chapter last summer.]

Jonathan Lane, Younger Members Group (“YMG”) Chair, discussed his goals for the YMG this year.  He said that he had come close to the 2011 goal of 100 Facebook friends on both the YMG and Chapter pages, and that his goal for this year was 150 on each.  He would also like to add more YMG outings leaders, create a YouTube channel (the Club has one now), and add games to the website.  The YMG will buy two tickets to the Banff Mountain Film Festival at Skidmore, and give them away in a contest.
John Schneider reported that he is planning the 2013 Winter Camp outing.

Jill Gruben, Newsletter Committee Chair, stated that today is the deadline for submissions for the next issue. The last issue was the first one produced in-house, and she is working on improvements this time.
George Sammons, Website Chair, discussed the process of producing the newsletter in-house and the Ex Comm discussed ways that various events could be inputted into the website and newsletter.
Chapter Chair Mo Coutant discussed her interest in doing more joint programs with Southern Adirondack Audubon.  She said that the Chapter had received a thank you letter from Club President Jim Bird for the Chapter’s $3,000 donation to the Club in 2011.

Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, reported that the Chapter will participate in the March 2012 Raptorfest in Fort Edward, but that it conflicts with the outdoor expo in Saratoga, so that it will be hard to cover both events.  She would like to develop a list of people that will help cover such events.  She will publicize this in the newsletter.  The EMS Club Days event is in April.
On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Gretchen Steen, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:33 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – March 7, 7:00, at Carl R’s in Queensbury.
